 Town of Dudley 
Open Space and Recreation Plan Committee
Dudley Municipal Complex

71 West Main Street, Dudley, MA  01571

November 2, 2022 @ 7:00pm
Approved 1/4/2023

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.
1.   Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:
The public meeting opened at 7:10pm.  In attendance were Linda Lorkiewicz, David Harrigan, Richard Clark, Edward Bazinet and William Scanlan, Town Planner.  Dani Marini from CMRPC attended via remote participation.  
Richard Clark motioned to approve the minutes of 10/5/2022 Ed Bazinet seconded.  Unanimous Vote.  
2022 Goals Exercise –continuation
Ms. Marini stated that we have additional Goals & Objectives.  1).  Active Recreation, 2). Passive Recreation, 3). Environment, 4). Partnerships, 5). Scenic, Agricultural, Historic Cultural – Charter of Town. 

1.  Richard Clark stated that we have several scenic roads and thought a scenic river could be designated.  Ms. Marini stated that could be done but the rivers might be a state/federal designation.  We’ll discuss it when we review Environmental impact.   Regarding the Last Green Valley, William Scanlan suggested we should be under Partnerships, right not it is an objective.   Village Cemetery is a Historic Cultural entity in town.  At this time a chain link fence borders the grounds; plans to remove it and replace with an historic replica of an original fence.  Ms. Marini stated she can craft an objective for the cemeteries.  Under Environmental, wildlife habitat and endangered species, especially in our waterways/ponds/lakes.  As part of Partnerships, we could add the Agricultural Commission.  They have a plant hop on Mother’s Day weekend and will be having canning classes in the near future.  As far as signage, all agreed if any signs are erected a QR Code should be inserted.  The younger generation frequently use them, and Dave Harrigan stated the Dudley Conservation Land Trust has implemented them on their signs.  Ms. Marini stated that theses are all good ideas, and we can incorporate them in the goals and objectives; make them more eloquent. 
2.   Questions for Other Boards/Committees – We should identify the mailing lists/email lists to forward the questions.  Mr. Bazinet stated that we will be having our 300th anniversary in 9 years and it should be a question on what we should do to celebrate.  Send the list to town departments, civic groups, and schools. Whatever method we use we should have a few committees to send letters with these questions.  More responses that way instead of having Ms. Marini reach out.  We should extend outreach in the next few weeks and give them a month to respond.  Ms. Marini will put together an excel spreadsheet with all these organizations with a point person.  We need to collect all the emails for our next meeting.  

3.  Surveys – Ms. Marini stated we received 90 surveys back so far.  We need to get it in the Webster Times and put them on a table in the lobby.  Also update the link. 

4.   Finally all marked up a map of Dudley showing active recreation, passive recreation and  environmental.   Ms. Marini will discuss this at our next meeting. 

Richard Clark motioned to adjourn at 8:40pm.  Ed Bazinet seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Michelle Jervis, Clerk. 

